
From: Marcia Whiting [mailto:marcialaw@rapidnet.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 03, 2005 9:44 AM 
To: planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Subject: No. 04CA032  

I sent the following letter to my counsel member, Karen Olson.  I thought you all 
might also be interested in public concern. 
  
I was so tickled to see some real planning going on to protect the integrity and 
view along US 16.  However, although I was not present, I feel the counsel if 
pulling back.  I believe that would be a mistake for our grandchildren and their 
offspring.  Please try to protect that corridor.  Marcia 
 

05CA032













----- Original Message -----  
From: Mike Reardon  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Thursday, May 05, 2005 1:38 PM 
Subject: one wal mart is enough 
 
Dear council members, 
    One Wal Mart in Rapid City is plenty. Let's open the doors for 
something else. 
Preserving our open spaces and views is essential. There is only one 
place in this country to see the Black Hills, let's not block the view of the 
golden goose. 
    Thank you, Mike Reardon 
                       1920 Twin Elms Drive 
                        Rapid City 
     

mailto:mreardon@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: "Nikkole Orton" <nikkole_orton@hotmail.com> 
To: <councilgroup@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 7:47 PM 
Subject: No new Wal-mart!! 
 
 
> More and more across the country every city looks the same, with the 
> same 
> stores, restaurants, bars, etc. Rapid City has much unique to offer, 
and I  
> think we should remember that. Everywhere Walmart goes, local 
businesses  
> go out of business due to the predatory pricing policies of the 
giant,  
> which local stores just cannot compete with. The road to Walmart 
should be  
> a place to proudly feature our areas uniqueness with locally-owned  
> (non-corporate, non-franchise) businesses. We want people to come 
again  
> and again. If all of the main stores they see are the same ones that 
exist  
> in every other city in America, they may only come once to "see Mt.  
> Rushmore." Once they've seen that, they may decide to go elsewhere 
for  
> future years' vacations, thinking the area has nothing new or unique 
to  
> offer. 
> 
> For all of this, among the many reasons that you have heard again and  
> again from other residents, I urge you to vote against the proposed  
> second Walmart. Sincerely, 
> Nikkole Abbas 
> 8 St Anne Street 
> Rapid City, SD 



From: TIM DANLEY  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 7:15 PM 
Subject: Wal-Mart 
 
Dear Council Members, 
  
So when did the council become so anti-progressive?  Another Wal-Mart is a vote of confidence 
in our growing community.  I believe the location is perfect.  Look at the tourist capture from the 
new bypass.   I'm still shocked that the council has voted to run them out.  What in the world are 
you thinking?   
  
Tim Danley 
Vice President 
Forest Products Distributors   

mailto:timdanley@forpd.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Mike Howe  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 3:53 PM 
Subject: Wal Mart 
 
Lower Wages Always and Lower Benefits Too, 
  
California had a measure on the ballot that would require large businesses to provide employee 
health care. Wal Mart donated $500,000 to oppose the measure. Critics of the retailer claim that 
California taxpayers spend $32 million a year providing care to Wal-Mart workers. This company 
actually gives instructions to employees on how to file for welfare. Do you think this might add to 
our health care, insurance costs and taxes? This is just one example of why I am opposed to 
another Wal-Mart super store in Rapid City. 
  
Mike Howe 
  

mailto:lprc587@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Marcia Whiting  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 5:00 PM 
Subject: Scenic Vistas - tourists and us 
 

I was so tickled to see some real planning going on to protect the integrity and 
view along US 16.  However, although I was not present, I feel the counsel if 
pulling back.  I believe that would be a mistake for our grandchildren and their 
offspring.  Please try to protect that corridor.  Marcia 

mailto:marcialaw@rapidnet.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Tom Katus  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 3:29 PM 
Subject: WalMart 
 
Council Members,  
    WalMart has a long history of destroying local small businesses and screwing its employees 
with low wages and so few benefits we the tax payer have to subsidize their part-time employees. 
    They are also the largest promoter of Red China in the US. Whatever happened to our fear of 
the "Red Hordes"?  If they are sincere about coming in, let them come providing they are willing 
to let their employees join a union like our good folks at Albertsons and Safeway.  Without 
fairness to their employees, they should be barred from expanding their Capitalist greed on the 
back os of small American busineses and workers--here and in China. 
    Workers of the World unite against this unholy Capitlistic/Communistic alliance--The Worst of 
Both Worlds.  A patriotic Rapid Citian, Tom Katus 

mailto:tkatus@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Ritchie Nordstrom  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Tuesday, May 03, 2005 11:11 PM 
Subject: Wal Mart 2'nd location 
 
I'm not in favor of letting Wal Mart build on S. Hwy 16.  Let them build along the Inter 
State instead. 
Ritchie Nordstrom 

mailto:ritch@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Douglas C. Uptain  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 12:45 AM 
Subject: Wal-mart 
 
We very strongly oppose the expansion of Wal-Mart anywhere in Rapid City. 
The recent demise of Dan's supermarket is further proof of what Wal-Mart 
is known to do to a community. They also have been sued by the federal 
government for using illegal aliens and also for discriminating against female 
employees. Many of their products are made in China at slave wages. They 
are not good corporate citizens. My wife and I have boycotted them for 
years. 
Secondly, the Mount Rushmore corridor is the last place that we need this 
kind of development. We strongly support the zoning overlay for that area 
that was recently passed by you, the City Council. Thank you for protecting 
the ambiance of this special area. Thank you for listening.
Douglas Clayton Uptain
Mary Ellen Uptain
3213 W. Main
#112
Rapid City, SD 57702-2314
605.3410724

mailto:dcu777@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Alex O'Keefe  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 1:15 AM 
Subject: Walmart 
 
Walmart on Mt.Rushmore Rd. will hurt not only the family businesses on that road but 
all the businesses on the entire westside of the city.  Also -- a huge, ugly and 
"trashy" walmart building will deface the beautiful drive -- Please don't ruin it -- as 90 
percent of Rapid is already down the drain.  We do NOT want a walmart over here and 
there will be a lot of angry citizens if one is built.  Thank you for your time. 
 
Alex O'Keefe 

mailto:alexnuts@hotmail.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Pete Peterson  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 8:16 AM 
Subject: Walmart Supporter 
 
I am writing to express my support for the new Walmart on Highway 16.  I 
believe that this will advance positive growth of the Rapid City and Black 
Hills community.  I have lived in and visited many metropolitan and 
suburban areas where Walmart is located.  They have done an excellent job 
of designing there buildings to compliment the surrounding areas. The 
addition of this Walmart will open up commerce and shopping to the 
residents from the Sheridan Lake Road communities, the South Rapid City 
neighborhoods and will be a positive draw from the communities of 
Rockerville, Hart Ranch, Hermosa, Keystone, Hill City and even Custer.  At 
the present time there really is no convenient shopping for these residents.  I 
just moved from the Sheridan Lake Road area and the South Canyon area 
prior to that, and was always frustrated that I had to travel to the Lacrosse 
area and the Mall area to shop.  I don’t believe that this addition will detract 
from the existing retail shopping in the small communities.  These stores are 
very specialized and will still draw the population of people that are looking 
for specialized items.   
 
I am a native of Rapid City, and I have watched it grow and change over the 
last 50+ years.  Rapid City and the Black Hills is my home and I am excited 
to see that Rapid City is finally starting to show positive growth. We are an 
oasis of commerce between and Billings and Denver and Sioux Falls.  Let’s 
capitalize on that, and keep our minds open to change.  We are becoming a 
beautiful city with shopping and entertainment choices that befit our culture 
and population.  Hooray to the visionaries and forward thinkers. 
 
Pete Peterson 

mailto:ppeterson@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: SJKENZY@aol.com  
To: CouncilGroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 8:32 AM 
Subject: Hwy. 16 
 
Council Group,  
   I have attended all of your meetings regarding this issue and I have to 
say I believe that Mr. Hurlbut and Mr. Johnson are the only 2 that 
understand that if this thing goes through and the traffic/access becomes 
a nightmare...you are hosed!!!  
  These are my concerns.....I have lived off of Neck Yoke Rd. for over 30 
years driving Hwy.16 to work every day. The traffic pattern is a night 
mare esp. in the summer. To place a stop light at the top of the hill prior 
to Sammis Trail would be an utter mistake. If non of you live out here and 
drive that road in the summer time you have no basis for you argument. 
It is a disaster waiting to happen, I promise you. The road now really 
needs to be a 3 lane. Traffic during 'rush hour' is becoming that of a 
bigger city. In the summer the tourists don't know which attraction they 
want to go to so instead of staying on one side of the road they switch 
back and forth all the way down the corridor and there is no such thing 
as a 'speed limit'. There is also no such thing as (slower traffic to the 
right) so that you can pass on the left. There are logging trucks, big 
camper trailers, bikers, joggers, bicycles and teenagers trying to get to 
 Rapid City and/or school as fast as they can. Add a proposed high school 
at Hart Ranch and you have again doubled your traffic let alone the 
congestion of the proposed housing development. If the congestion is 
bad at the Walmart we have now....visualize that at the top of the hill on 
Hwy.16. It simply will be a mistake. I have 30 years of driving that road to 
base my opinion. Make it a 3 lane all the way into Rapid...then maybe!  
I am not so much opposed to Walmart coming in as I am the location of 
it's entry. Make them move it to Catron and 5th if they want to spread 
out. They can go south as far as they want or need to.  
   This is all about money!  I watch all the suits and ties (lawyers and 
relators) shaking hands when they come in. It's all about who is going to 
benefit without concern for what's truly best for this city. Do you really 
think Walmart has the same concerns? And yes, there are other business 
that have built on Hwy. 16 Mr. Kroeger, but they live in our community, 
have kids that go to school here, attend churches pay taxes and have a 
vested interest in our city. And no...there wasn't a stink made about the 
land out by the airport...because your comparing apples to oranges. The 
situation was different, the concerns were different, and the people out 
there obviously didn't care enough to voice a concern one way or the 
other. Not so with this agenda.  
   Please do what's right...if they want it that bad, they can scale it down 
and move alittle far down the road. Other city's have kept them out. Why 
would that be? Start FROM the city and move OUT, don't start OUT 

mailto:SJKENZY@aol.com
mailto:CouncilGroup@rcgov.org


moving TOWARDS the city and later regret your decision. If they really 
want to put another store here because there's $$$$ to be made, they will 
work with us not against us and relocate to a better location or wait until 
we can handle the kind of traffic that will happen.  
  And, then, if after all the small business owners can't make it and close 
their doors, and Walmart is then the only monopoly in town, and they 
decide to raise their prices, I guess you'll have to have a 'special meeting' 
to figure that one out!  
  I would like a response to this from each council member and tell me 
how your voting.  
                                                                                     Thank you,  
                                                                                       Sammi 



From: Jeff Henderson  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Wednesday, May 04, 2005 11:43 AM 
Subject: Opposed to Wal-Mart's plans to build on S. Hwy. 16 
 
Dear  Council Members, 
  
My family and I live on Neck Yoke Road, up on Coyote Flats, and so drive into town each day for 
our work and school. We are strongly opposed to any plans that include extensive development 
along the S. Hwy. 16 corridor; plans of the type that would add literally tens of thousands of 
vehicles on this already highly traveled route to our beautiful Black Hills. The numerous billboards 
and other signage have already greatly impacted the beauty of this drive, and this impact 
would clearly be worsened ten-fold with a second Wal-Mart Supercenter built in the area. I 
honestly don't see why Rapid City, with its size, even needs a second Wal-Mart. Certainly there 
are better jobs we can lure to the region for Black Hills residents. Thank you and please make the 
environmentally- and ecologically-smart decision for the Black Hills.  
  
Regards,  
  
Jeff Henderson 
13857 Neck Yoke Road 
Rapid City, SD 57702 

mailto:jhenderson@bhcaih.org
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Vince Vidal  
To: CouncilGroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Tuesday, May 03, 2005 6:55 PM 
Subject: WALMART 
 
            The perfect site for WalMart is their number one site. 
            Please change your mind and stop the deliberate attempt to handicap WalMart in their 
business decisions.  The zoning changes are obviously an attempt against a business that is 
needed on HWY 16.   
Respectfully, 
Vince Vidal 
 

mailto:vidal@rushmore.com
mailto:CouncilGroup@rcgov.org


From: Mary Casey  
To: CouncilGroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Friday, May 06, 2005 7:10 AM 
Subject: Hwy. 16 
 
City Council Members, 
I know you've been swamped with e-mails over this controversial issue but I really felt I needed to 
let you know of the support we have for your trying to preserve the Hwy. 16 corridor.  We are very 
much in favor of the 500ft. limit for general commercial and love the proposal for the scenic 
overlay.  It is very apparent that you realize the impact this decision is going to have on Rapid 
City and the surrounding communities.  We must be very careful that the choices we make now 
are correct to preserve the beauty of the corridor.  We are Blessed to enjoy it, and we are 
obligated to provide that same pleasure to future generations.  If we start on a path of developing 
everything in sight and never preserving our treasures, there is no turning back. 
  
At some point I hope the citizens of Rapid City realize that convince and money shouldn't be the 
only factors guide their desires for development.  It is obvious that you realize this!   
  
Keep up the good work!! 
Kevin & Mary Casey 
2050 Fox RD 
Rapid City, SD   57701 
 

mailto:marycasey@rushmore.com
mailto:CouncilGroup@rcgov.org


----- Original Message -----  
From: Richard/Phyllis Person  
To: City Council  
Cc: Mayor  
Sent: Thursday, May 05, 2005 10:07 AM 
Subject: Current issues 
 

Mayor and council members, 

I feel compelled to again write you about your decision regarding Walmart and the land use changes. It 
appears that you have a hidden agenda in its use. It would appear you have no problems with Walmart 
building in other locations, just with this location. So what’s the projected use or where is the pressure 
coming from to prohibit Walmart’s building. I would certainly hate to see a strip mall that has empty stores 
or casino’s. If you’re worried about the negative impact on the paint store downtown or other small 
businesses, then why let Kohl’s, Lowe’s or any new restaurant chains come to Rapid City. The other 
evening, Safeway employees were informing customers about going to Spearfish and getting a fuel 
discount and that Safeway would be putting in pumps this fall with discounted prices. It appears that this is 
what Walmart offers, and Safeway is certainly no small part of a very large corporation. 

Also, Mr. Johnson, while I think a lawsuit is rather extreme, "Me thinks thou doth protest too much." 

On another topic, with your 2012 decision to use only four members so you can meet in secret, I think 
perhaps your choice of words was not the best in light of everything that is on the councils plate right now. 
It’s my thought that you are all elected officials deciding what to do with public monies, and I do believe 
that the majority should decide -- not the influential wealthy. I also believe that the Journal’s editorial was 
correct -- that you do not necessarily have to rubberstamp everything the committees recommended but that 
you do not toss it all out for your own agenda. 

And while I’m at it, I might as well give you one last thought -- the stop light by West Middle School. My 
children attended West Junior High and Stevens High School during the 70s and 80s, and there still are the 
same traffic problems for my grandchildren that my wife and I experienced back then. It seems like we 
study and study and nothing ever gets done. I realize that none of you were on the council back then, but 
the traffic is even worse now as the school population increases and after the school added 6th grade to 
West. 

Thanks for your consideration, 

Richard Person 

2717 Arrowhead Drive 

Rapid City, South Dakota 57702 

605-348-8956 

rcperson2@rushmore.com

mailto:rcperson2@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org
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mailto:rcperson2@rushmore.com


From: Dave Jordahl  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Thursday, May 05, 2005 11:07 AM 
Subject: Hwy 16 
 
Council Members: I was set to send you a “well done” message after your decision at the April 
25th meeting. Now, I don’t know what to think. I read that several members were insulted about 
personal criticisms. Maybe you all should be insulted now. What I’ve heard around town is “how 
did Wal Mart get to those guys?”. Some of the arguments against your April 25th decision just 
don’t hold water. You’re not blocking jobs or taxes or hurting the people who want South end 
shopping. 
I have not heard one compelling argument for Wal Mart to be on Hwy 16, other than that’s where 
THEY want to be. Welcome them to Catron and 5th or Catron and Hwy 79 [we can have Big Box 
Heaven down there and no one will complain]. But the Bully factor still seems in place. 
I think people are starting to wonder who’s in charge here- the Council or Wal Mart. Please 
confirm your April 25th decision and demonstrate the leadership you’ve shown in the past. 
Otherwise, you’re on the verge of looking indecisive or worse. 
Once again, thanks for listening. 
         Dave Jordahl, 13810 Ember Rd. 57702 

mailto:djordahl@mabhllc.org
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: CARROLL KORB  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Thursday, May 05, 2005 11:24 AM 
Subject: Wal-Mart 
 
Tim sent me a copy of his e-mail to you.  Need you to know I agree.  I believe southern & western 
Rapid City would benefit from this store. 
  
Carroll M Korb 
President 
Forest Products Distributors 
  
  
  

 
From: TIM DANLEY 
Sent: Wed 5/4/2005 7:15 PM 
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org 
Subject: Wal-Mart 

Dear Council Members, 
  
So when did the council become so anti-progressive?  Another Wal-Mart is a vote of confidence 
in our growing community.  I believe the location is perfect.  Look at the tourist capture from the 
new bypass.   I'm still shocked that the council has voted to run them out.  What in the world are 
you thinking?   
  
Tim Danley 
Vice President 
Forest Products Distributors   
 

mailto:ckorb@forpd.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Donpat911@aol.com  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Friday, May 06, 2005 10:10 AM 
Subject: Highway 16 plan 
 
Good morning!   
We live in the area of highway 16 and Catron blvd. and would like to express our views on the 
plan.  We attended the meeting last Monday night and were encouraged that at least 4 of you 
seem to see the original plan as a good one.  We missed the meeting when the one parcel was 
changed to keep Wal-Mart out!  Yes, that is what it looks and sound like and everyone we talk to 
thinks the same.  We want to see growth in this end of town, good commercial growth and we feel 
the Wal-Mart store would be a good start as other businesses will soon follow.  We have gone to 
the meetings held by the 7 or 8 people that oppose development in the area.  They do not want 
any development and it seems you are listening to them and not the vast majority.  A large 
business of anykind on the East side of 16 will not have any impact on the scenery of the Black 
Hills. 
We would like to see commercial zoning in all areas of Catron and 16 as we feel the traffic 
volume will be more than most people would want near their home.  We live on Catron and plan 
to move in the next year or so as traffic is getting to be more than we like, yet our area is still 
zoned residential. 
Last but not least we would like to see Mayor Shaw take a stand on this issue or at least state his 
opinion, if he has one!  We think it is the duty of the Mayor to let the people and the council know 
where he stands. 
  
Thank you all for taking the time to listen to our views. 
  
Don and Pat Phillips 
1075 Catron Blvd 

mailto:Donpat911@aol.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Bev S.  
To: sam.kooiker@rcgov.org ; jim.shaw@rcgov.org  
Cc: ray.hadley@rcgov.org ; jean.french@rcgov.org  
Sent: Friday, May 06, 2005 9:00 AM 
Subject: upcoming vote 
 
I've notified the two members that represent me in my ward (3), but would 
like to additionally  
give input to a few more of you city council members -  
  
Action by the City Council denying Wal-Mart  the right to build in a 
particular location seems to me to be suppression of a legitimate 
request for expansion.  They would bring in a large amount of additional  
income to the city  in the form of city tax.  
  
I'd ask that you NOT structure land use so it would eliminate Wal-Mart 
from building on Hwy 16. There is too much emotion tied in to this whole 
matter in my opinion. 
  
Thanks for your consideration. 
  
Bev Schlosser 
4215 Foothill Dr 
Rapid City, SD 

mailto:bevschloss@rap.midco.net
mailto:sam.kooiker@rcgov.org
mailto:jim.shaw@rcgov.org
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mailto:jean.french@rcgov.org


From: "Peggy Sanders" <peggy@rapidnet.com> 
To: <CouncilGroup@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Thursday, May 05, 2005 7:50 AM 
Subject: planning 
 
 
> Dear Council Members, 
> 
> This letter is not intended to be a defense of WalMart; that store is 
> just the one currently under discussion so it is used as the example. 
> 
> I recently drove Highway 16 south of Rapid City. It is laughable for  
> anyone to think that the presence of a large store would lessen the  
> beauty of the area. If you have not driven out there recently, please  
> do so. You may realize that a WalMart would improve the route, rather  
> than detract from it. 
> 
> It behooves the Council to consider the ramifications of not allowing 
> the zoning to accomodate WalMart. If it is not allowed, then other  
> large stores will likely not consider coming to Rapid City. Imagine a  
> Cabelas out there; 
> that would be a draw unto itself. 
> 
> As far as wages go,no one seems to actually say what wages are 
WalMart  
> are. I do know that local banks start tellers at $7.00 per hour; that  
> is not a living wage, but no one seems to disparage the banks. I know  
> of two young women who are graduating from college, with accounting  
> degrees, and they can 
> only find such low-paying jobs. 
> 
> If the pay is so bad, why do people work there? Because the jobs are 
> available. If shopping there is so bad, why is the current WalMart  
> parking lot so full? 
> 
> Thank you for your consideration, 
> 
> Peggy Sanders 
> HC 56 Box 86 
> Oral, SD 57766 
 



From: NT Whitehead  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Sunday, May 08, 2005 7:22 PM 
Subject: Proposed Land Use on Highway 16 
 
Dear Council:  
  
Those in opposition to the Wal-Mart center seems to be more concerned with their 
property  values than the scenic route  to Mount Rushmore.  Prior to 
 Wal-Mart's announcement of locating a center on Highway 16, these individuals 
were not on their band wagon to clean up or propose any repair to the the run down 
buildings enroute the the Black Hills or remove old rusting machinery.  What about 
all of the billboards that are distracting from the LANDSCAPE!!!!@! 
  
There are no shopping areas south of RCRH for families and communities south of 
Rapid City. We have to drive through the crowed streets to I-90 to purchase 
reasonably priced groceries and household needs.  
  
Wal-Mart offers economic growth in the form of employment, tax revenue both in 
property and sales. It will reduce the congestion that you have along I-90 and 
especially with the tourist season approaching it is worse.   
  
We happen to belong to group that allows us to travel and the responses that have 
been written by other travelers in various places throughout the US have commented 
on how nice it is to have a Wal-Mart close to their camping or motel so that can get 
supplies especially in an unfamiliar community. So people  DONOT view Wal-Mart as 
a negative addition to a community as some of our council members would like us to 
believe. 
  
The Council need to realize that the citizens of this community are not blind to the 
high dollar politics that is being played.  You are all elected and can all be defeated in 
your next election.  The old saying that if you want control of your front yard then 
buy the property so you can chose your neighbors ought to be considered for the 
"Opposition Group". 
  
If you decided to put this to a public vote it MUST be a county wide vote as you are 
speaking for only the city limits of RC.  This is something that is having a community 
impact, as well as all the way to the WY border. 
  
I would hope the council will reconsider this ridiculous new plan and go with Sam's 
recommendation to go back to the original proposal. 
  
Thank you for allowing me to express my views. 
  
Ted Whitehead 
8452 Dunsmore Rd 

mailto:NTWhitehead@msn.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: NT Whitehead  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Sunday, May 08, 2005 7:22 PM 
Subject: Proposed Land Use on Highway 16 
 
Dear Council:  
  
Those in opposition to the Wal-Mart center seems to be more concerned with their 
property  values than the scenic route  to Mount Rushmore.  Prior to 
 Wal-Mart's announcement of locating a center on Highway 16, these individuals 
were not on their band wagon to clean up or propose any repair to the the run down 
buildings enroute the the Black Hills or remove old rusting machinery.  What about 
all of the billboards that are distracting from the LANDSCAPE!!!!@! 
  
There are no shopping areas south of RCRH for families and communities south of 
Rapid City. We have to drive through the crowed streets to I-90 to purchase 
reasonably priced groceries and household needs.  
  
Wal-Mart offers economic growth in the form of employment, tax revenue both in 
property and sales. It will reduce the congestion that you have along I-90 and 
especially with the tourist season approaching it is worse.   
  
We happen to belong to group that allows us to travel and the responses that have 
been written by other travelers in various places throughout the US have commented 
on how nice it is to have a Wal-Mart close to their camping or motel so that can get 
supplies especially in an unfamiliar community. So people  DONOT view Wal-Mart as 
a negative addition to a community as some of our council members would like us to 
believe. 
  
The Council need to realize that the citizens of this community are not blind to the 
high dollar politics that is being played.  You are all elected and can all be defeated in 
your next election.  The old saying that if you want control of your front yard then 
buy the property so you can chose your neighbors ought to be considered for the 
"Opposition Group". 
  
If you decided to put this to a public vote it MUST be a county wide vote as you are 
speaking for only the city limits of RC.  This is something that is having a community 
impact, as well as all the way to the WY border. 
  
I would hope the council will reconsider this ridiculous new plan and go with Sam's 
recommendation to go back to the original proposal. 
  
Thank you for allowing me to express my views. 
  
Ted Whitehead 
8452 Dunsmore Rd 
  

mailto:NTWhitehead@msn.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Robert  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Sunday, May 08, 2005 7:47 PM 
Subject: Scenic overlay 
 
Mayor Shaw and Council members, I am a county resident who lives on Moon Meadows Drive. I 
am hoping you will all vote in favor of the Scenic overlay amendment and prevent Walmart from 
being built on Sammis Trail. Moon Meadows is not designed for this kind of traffic and I believe it 
would be a traffic nightmare. I am not against Walmart and in fact hope they would chose to build 
on 5th Street and Catron Blvd. which is designed for this kind of commerical development. 
Thanks for your representation of those of us in the county. Kathleen Baumiller  3655 Moon 
Meadows Dr. 

mailto:kropos@rap.midco.net
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Peg Beyers  
To: CouncilGroup@rcgov.org  
Cc: mayorinfo@rcgov.org  
Sent: Sunday, May 08, 2005 3:21 PM 
Subject: scenic overlay 
 
Dear Mayor Shaw & Rapid City Council, 
    At the last council meeting, the subject of the scenic overlay on Highway 16 was discussed. 
We were concerned that if the scenic overlay law was passed, we would be limited in how we 
could build on or improve our campground. Ms. French pointed out that if we wanted to build a 
two-story building, all we would have to do is get a special variance permit. With the scenic 
overlay law, it would not be that simple, and we are not so naive as to believe it would be. If we 
would want to change anything on our campground, in order to get a permit, we would probably 
have to conform to all the scenic overlay rules, some of which are: no pole signs, berming and 
shrub planting, landscaping areas irrigated with sensors, native plant materials consistent with 
xeriscape principles, natural (whatever that is and who decides what is natural!??) and warm-
toned building materials, service areas screened from Highway 16, and many more rules. This 
scenic overlay law is rather like a big sister who decides what is best for us because she knows 
better than we do. Most of the people who have been involved in this law including the Smart 
Growth Coalition want to preserve Highway 16 as a scenic route, because they drive on it every 
day, but their businesses are not the ones affected. We both drive to work every day; open your 
eyes and you will see that there are many, many scenic routes in Rapid City. Why are you 
deciding to pick on this one? Because Wal-Mart wants to locate here and from the beginning, the 
objective of the Smart Growth Coalition has been to stop Wal-Mart! We have received postcards 
about the Smart Growth meetings from the beginning. We were at first concerned about the effect 
of Wal-Mart on our business, but decided that as land owners,the owners of the Wal-Mart 
property should be allowed to do what they want with it. We do not dictate to other land owners.  
    I am also an elementary school librarian. Every week, the kindergarten classes come to the 
library. I read a story to them, they check out books, and then work on a project that goes with the 
story book I read. Last week Emily was happily coloring her project with different shades of 
orange, when I heard a ruckus at her table. Christopher had taken her crayons away from her. I 
asked him why he did that. Christopher replied that he didn't like the colors Emily was using and 
she should use some different ones. I told him to give the orange crayons back to Emily. "No," he 
said, "I don't want to. She should use other colors." I made Chris give Emily her colors back and 
she did a nice job coloring her paper.  
    The point of this story is that it was Emily's choice what colors to use. Christopher thought he 
knew what was best for Emily and tried to control her coloring, but it was not his right to do so. 
You, Ms. French, want to preserve the Highway 16 land for future generations by controlling 
building on it. Maybe what our future generations need, including your children, is the freedom to 
make their own choices in the future. You people, as city council members, need to remember 
that sometimes it is your responsibility to limit laws as well as pass laws. That is why we have 
more freedom in this country than in other countries.  
    We have a difficult time understanding why some people think they know what is best for 
everyone. One of the best ways to get a new law passed is to say that it will preserve something 
for future generations, or it is scenic, or it is in the best interests of the people. And this justifies 
taking control of land owners' property? As you make a decision about the scenic overlay law, 
please remember two things: it is not a necessary law because the council can control building by 
building permits, and you have a responsibility to preserve freedom for future generations.  
    Sincerely, 
    Bob & Peg Beyers 
    TeePee Campground 

mailto:teepee@sd.value.net
mailto:CouncilGroup@rcgov.org
mailto:mayorinfo@rcgov.org


From: DROBRO46@aol.com  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Sunday, May 08, 2005 8:53 AM 
Subject: Highway 16 Land Use 
 
I encourage you to vote in such a way to allow the development of the second Walmart.  Going 
against the development is exactly why Rapid City has the negative image of being against 
development.  In light of the possible closing of Ellsworth, Rapid City needs as much going for it 
as possible.  Thank you. 
 
Positive for RC 
Dan O'Brien 
3401 Sheriday Lk. Rd. 

mailto:DROBRO46@aol.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: <j_loverich@juno.com> 
To: <councilgroup@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 6:54 AM 
Subject: Hwy 16 zoning - Nice work. 
 
 
> 
> 
> Dear Rapid City Council Members, 
> 
> Just wanted to let you know that you've done an great job working on 
> the 
> Hwy 16 zoning project.  I think you came to a reasonable compromise 
and  
> Rapid City will benefit from it for years to come.  The senic overlay 
is  
> awesome.  Please carry on with your current course of action. 
> 
> Thanks. 
> 
> James Loverich 
> 23950 S. Rockerville Rd. 
> Rapid City, SD 57702 
> 
 
 



From: Michael Lees  
To: Rapid City City Council  
Sent: Friday, May 06, 2005 4:59 PM 
Subject: Request not to change private access on Hwy 16 
 
TO:  The Rapid City City Council 
 
RE;  US Highway 16 Corridor Study 
 
 
Dear City Council, 
 
 I would appreciate it if during your final discussions of the US Highway 16 
corridor, you would decide to leave the private drive access on US Highway 16 between 
the Lazy “J” property and the Zion Lutheran intersection, just as it is.  Western 
Communications, Inc has a tower site just to the east of that private drive access.  Several 
times a year we require access to our tower site with a truck and trailer to load and unload 
communications equipment.  The current private drive access works very well for us.  If 
that access is closed, we would have to travel further South to make a U-turn on a busy 
highway with a trailer.  Since that private access already exists, there would be no 
additional cost required to leave that private access just as it is. 
 Please give my request your thoughtful consideration. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Michael A. Lees 
President 
Western Communications, Inc. 

mailto:mike@wescomm.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: "jerry fisher" <jffish@rapidcity.net> 
To: <councilgroup@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 11:01 AM 
Subject: <no subject> 
 
 
 
>  
> Dear Sirs and Madams, 
>  
> Thank you for your intelligent and thoughtful work on the Highway 16 
> Corridor.  We urge you today to adopt the amended Plan and Overlay. 
>  
> Sincerely, 
>  
> Anne Fisher 
> Jerry Fisher 
>  
> 



From: Reone  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 11:19 AM 
Subject: Highway 16 Land Use Plan 
 
Council Members,  With all due respect to each of you for your service to Rapid City, it is our 
opinion, and that of many others we have spoken to, that the City Council is moving toward a 
predujicial and biased decision on a portion of the Highway 16 Land Use Plan - due to one 
specific company's proposal.  I encourage each of you to thoughtfully reconsider Alderman 
Kooiker's motion (defeated 6-4) made at the last Council meeting.  His reasoning was clear, 
concise, reasonable, and accurate.  Sincerely,  Conrad and Reone Rupert, 6075 Sheridan Lake 
Rd.  RC, SD  57702 

mailto:reone@rap.midco.net
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: Gene Addink  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 2:54 PM 
Subject: Land use determinations 
 
  
Dear City Council Members, 
  
Willis Duininck of Hart Ranch/Duininck Bros. sent the enclosed attachment out yesterday but after 
talking to one of the council members, it appears that this did not make it to each of you.  I am 
therefor sending it again in the hopes it will reach you this time. 
  
Gene Addink 

mailto:gene@hartranch.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


May 8, 2005 
 
From: Willis H. Duininck,Pres. 
Hart Ranch Development Co. 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members, Rapid City, SD. 
 
     This communication is being sent after many months of consideration.  I would like to 
review the history of Hart Ranch, for those of you that don't know it, to hopefully give 
you and understanding of why I have decided to write to you. 
 
     In 1983 our Co., then Duininck Bros & Gilchrist, purchased The Hart Ranch and 
started the planning, construction and development process.   When we moved into this 
area, we were advised by knowledgeable people, that we should proceed without 
encumbering Rapid City, as the city had had many disappointments with what they called 
"fly by night"developers who pushed for much assistance and then left short of their 
promises and many were disappointed.  So, that is how we proceeded, asking no 
participation or consideration from Pennington Co., or Rapid City.  
 
     The following is a list of things that I believe have benefited this area of SD: 
          1-We developed a world class RV membership camping resort.  This resort has 
close to 5000 members, from all over the US and even some foriegn countries.  These 
members return to this area on a regular basis.  For those members from the immediate 
surrounding communities we provided an affordable country club, known as Hart Ranch 
Camping Resort.  Rapid City businesses have shared with me personally what an impact 
this development has had in the area.  
 
          2-At the same time we also constructed a first class horse facility.  Used for 
boarding horses, training horses, cuttings, ropings and rodeos.  The market for that 
facility as been sorely erroded by the Rapid City Civic Center and then the big  new 
facility at the fairgrounds.  When this was first being promoted the articles in the paper 
suggested that they expected many of the events held at Hart Ranch Arena would be 
moving to this new facility.  It's very difficult to compete with government that takes 
you head-on. 
 
          3-Also at this time we constructed a 9 hole golf course, adding the second 9 
some years later.  Here also we are continually challenged with the municipal courses 
that have a subsidy assist and make it very difficult to run a for profit business.  We 
constructed our own clubhouse, even more than we could afford, while Meadowbrook is 
awarded a beautiful new clubhouse, none of the payment for which is derived from the 
revenues generated by the course.  This is tough to compete with.  Our reward has been 
an ever increasing   value on our course, resulting in increased revenues for the taxing 
authorities.  This all from an entity that can scarcely cash flow.  Also, the course to a 
very high percentage lies in the floodplane and really has no value except its profitability, 
which is non-existent.  These are tough odds. 
 
          4-Since early in the development we have continued the contruction of 
townhomes and single family homes, which have added millions of dollars to the tax 



base.  These parts of the development are recognized as top of the line.  I believe if you 
would check with your city officials they would acknowledge that Hart Ranch is top of 
the line and has not been even a little burden on their duties and activities. 
 
     Why do I go through all of this with you?  I will tell you why.  We have waited months, 
almost a year now while you grapple with the problems of development along Hwy. 16, 
Southwest of Rapid City.  We have had a presence in this process, but certainly not 
obstructionist or pushy.  We have sold 120 acres, which at the last point of 
determination was zoned at 2-1/2 housing units per acre.  The adjacent 120 acres that 
we still own is zoned at 2 per acre, my understanding that this was a 4 to 3 vote and 
that a short time later another member arrived and the voting on the 120 acres we had 
sold would be zoned at 2-1/2 per acre and that then was approved by a 4 to 4, tie 
vote.  If I'm misinformed on this please tell me.  Also, there is another acreage we have 
that the zoning is determined to be 1 housing unit to 3 acres.  This determined by a 
visual walk through by someone from your governing body.  Wow!  Makes one wonder 
about the process.  I believe our history of excellent land planning and development 
would have caused at least a conferring on the matter. 
 
     Then we have the whole Walmart issue.  Arguments and "concerns" are generated by 
many.  I personally strongly approve of Walmart coming to their requested property.  I 
don't have  another idea of anything that would better serve the Rapid City area and 
residents. 
 
     This is now straight forward.  Why should the likes of Casey Peterson and Dr. Tom 
Krafka have such an overwhelming part in this process?  In my estimation their high and 
lofty rationale and best interests of all are more driven by where they live and own their 
homes.  I'm sorry to level this judgement, but it finally comes to awareness that our 
properties, by the stated "concerns" of anyone can literally be depreciated a great deal, 
all the while no one wanting to own our land, but rather keep it the way it best serves 
them.   
 
     I truly hope that you all will review what I've said, forgive where I am mistaken and 
please contact me,  or  Gene Addink at our Hart Ranch Dev. Co. offices with any 
question on what I have written. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Willis H. Duininck, Pres. 
Hart Ranch Dev. Co. 
 
Home phone:  342-5188 
Ofc: 341-5700 
 



From: "Leonard Running/Sue Hey" <butterfly@rushmore.com> 
To: <councilgroup@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 3:18 PM 
Subject: scenic overlay 
 
 
> Dear Council Members, 
>    Thank you for your work on the Hwy. 16 plan.  The scenic overlay  
> sounds like a very very good idea.! 
>                                                    Black Hills 
> Resident,  Sue Hey 
>    
>  
> 



From: George Twitero  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 3:36 PM 
Subject: Scenic overlay 
 
Dear People--This is just a quick note to encourage you to stay the course on 
including some form of a scenic overlay in the Highway 16 Land Use Plan.  Aesthetics 
are not always high on our planning list, but this does seem to be an area where we 
can and should take the extra care. 
  
Thank you. 
  
George and Shari West Twitero 

mailto:gtwitero@msn.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: "Michael Mueller" <mmueller@dsdk12.net> 
To: <Councilgroup@rcgov.org> 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 3:45 PM 
Subject: Scenic Overlay 
 
 
> Dear Mayor Shaw and Council members: 
> I am strongly urging you to consider the passage of the Scenic 
Overlay 
> as it applies to the Highway 16 Land Use Plan.  This would be a vital  
> move to preserve the continuity of beauty one encounters as the  
> gateway in and out of Rapid City is experienced.  This would reach a  
> very important goal towards keeping this area aesthetically inviting  
> to regular and tourist traffic.  This step will set a benchmark of  
> standards that is easily defended on its merits.  I am sure you will  
> do the right thing and include this most important aspect in the  
> Highway 16 Land Use Plan.  Thank you for all you have accomplished up  
> to this point. 
>  
> Sincerely, 
> Mike Mueller 
> Concerned Citizen 
>  
> -- 
> Mike Mueller 
> Buildings and Grounds Coordinator 
> Douglas School District 
> 400 Patriot Drive 
> Box Elder, SD  57719 
> (605) 923-0000 
> email: mmueller@dsdk12.net 
> 



From: Shirley Rising  
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org  
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 5:20 PM 
Subject: Walmart 
 
Dear Council Members: 
Thank you for your recent votes concerning the highway 16 land-use policy.  I believe your 
decisions concerning the dark lights and square footage were right on target for development 
issues in this scenic area. 
 
Separately, I do not favor an additional Wal-Mart in the Rapid City area for several reasons.  The 
most significant reason being the impact on our businesses both local and in the southern hills 
area.  Wal-Mart doesn’t need all of the money!  Let’s keep some of our South Dakota dollars in 
South Dakota! 
 
Sincerely, 
Shirley Walz-Rising 
330 East Liberty Street 
Rapid City, SD 57701 
swrising@rushmore.com

mailto:swrising@rushmore.com
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org


From: RobbnJulia Winter  
To: councilgroup  
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 6:21 PM 
Subject: scenic overlay 
 
Good Day Council members and Mayor Shaw, 
  
In brief, please, support a scenic overlay with the future land use development plan.  I understand 
that current businesses would need time and allowances to come up to speed and possibly be 
granted a waiver on some issues.  But overall, please, this IS a component that makes sense.  
Not just for this area but for future development in other areas as well.  
  
You really are doing a wonderful job by taking all time this needs.  It may seem like beating 
something into the ground, but it can also be seen as persevering until a solution can be found.  If 
there are still things that are not lining up....don't hesitate to take more time.  When all is said and 
done, the ultimate decision will last beyond any of our lifetimes....it's worth taking the time to 
study this.   
  
In all due respect to those who think this should be decided NOW, I know people who spend 
more time (a couple years) planning a two week vacation than this council has been working on 
this future land use development plan (with the public sector involved).  It seems long and 
arduous, but stay the course, this will come to a positive conclusion.  Lots of good things take lots 
of time. 
  
Thanks again for all your hard work, honesty and fortitude. 
  
See you tonight. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Julia M. Winter 
  
  
  
RobbnJulia Winter 
itsonlynatural@earthlink.net
EarthLink Revolves Around You. 

mailto:itsonlynatural@earthlink.net
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org
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From: The Sellars [mailto:jsellars@rushmore.com] 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 6:54 PM 
To: councilgroup@rcgov.org 
Subject: Just say no 
 
 
Please City Councilman: 
Just say NO! to Walmart on Hwy 16. Stand up for the people you work 
for, the people that put YOU in that chair, the people you have to live 
with, the people that you have to look in the eye every day, the people 
who may have to work like a slave for a minimal amount per hour for a 
huge corporation that makes billions, the people who will be talking 
about this decision made by you for years to come....BE OUR VOICE. 
There is plenty of land being developed around Rapid City (Conseco 
area, Menard's area, Mall area)....make them go elsewhere instead of 
cheapening the appearance of Hwy 16.  We have our Mom and Pop tourist 
attractions and that's fine. Walmart would be wrong amongst them. Tammy 
and Jim Sellars 

mailto:jsellars@rushmore.com


From: Lawrence Rick  
To: rapid city council  
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2005 10:26 PM 
Subject: Highway l6 development 
 
To all Rapid City Council Members:  We are very hopeful that you will continue to work to preserve the 
beauty  of the Black Hills.  Please include a scenic overlay for the land along Highway l6 in your final 
plans for development of that region. Sincerely, Skip and Kathy Rick , 3018 Country Club Ct, Rapid City, 
S>D> 57002 

mailto:skrick@rap.midco.net
mailto:councilgroup@rcgov.org





